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THE LINK, December 2020
“O hush the noise, ye men of strife,
And hear the angels sing. ”
from 'It Came Upon the Midnight Clear' by Edmund Sears
Dear church family,
What a noisy world we live in!  How many competing voices can you hear at the moment?  The demands on being part of family, part of a needy world, part of a church family, on keeping yourself and everyone else healthy in body, mind and spirit can be exhausting, the noise overwhelming.

Advent, like Lent, is meant to provide us with a season to reflect, to put ourselves, our minds, our lives in order to be ready for the coming of Jesus at Christmas.  But making space, even when so many of us are spending so much of our lives at home (but maybe because of it), is not easy and may feel like time wasted when there is so much to do.

So while I would encourage you to step back from the busy-ness of the season, to not carry the weight of the current crisis on your shoulders, to share everything with God and, as always, pray more, I know from experience that sometimes being told to take time just makes you feel guilty when you don't.  And I really don't want to add guilt onto the list of noise.

Instead, I would like you to hear again the angels singing in the fields near Bethlehem.  They sing, “Good news of great joy to all people” (Lk. 2:10) and “Peace on the earth, good will to all” (again from the carol above).  When this was announced to those ordinary people, the shepherds, just going about their busy-ness, they could not ignore it.  Whatever was going on in their lives was shoved aside by the glory, wonder, and beautiful noise of God heard in the voices of angels.  This noise would never be forgotten; it's truth would define their lives from then on in.  Jesus, the Saviour of the world, has come!

And Jesus is here.  The same Jesus whose voice brought the world into existence, can speak more loudly than the world, can drown it out.  My prayer for us all this season, is that the angel song would sing over the hubbub of the world, would define who we are as we go through it, and be the good news that conquers all competing news.

God is still the same.  The Christmas story is still the same.  The good news of peace announced to all remains for all eternity.  Whatever restrictions we have to face, God's love is unbounded.

Blessings to you all,


Willie
NOTICES
Susan, in her role as deacon, is working with the Kersiebank Project on Wednesdays and Thursdays, currently based in the old Poundstretcher unit in Grangemouth Precinct.  They have been operating a foodbank and face a constant struggle to provide food for around 70 families a week.  You can drop items off at their unit or at St Mary's.  They would welcome donations of money, but are also particularly in need of:
· cans of: spaghetti, chopped pork, potatoes, fruit, beans, peas, carrots, sweetcorn

· Packets of 80 teabags, small packets of biscuits, small Christmas puddings, shortbread biscuits

· Toilet rolls, shaving foam, toothpaste, deodorant (men's and women’s), body wash (men's and women’s)

The Storehouse (the Bo'ness Foodbank) have also asked us to provide a few items they need to create their Christmas parcels: tins or packets of soup, stuffing mix.  Again, items could be dropped off directly to the Storehouse or at St Catharine's.

St Mary's AGM will take place on the 6th after I was unable to attend on 22nd Nov.  The nominations I have for vestry are Liz Skene and Pauline Moss, with Robina Clarke being nominated as Warden.  Everyone else is continuing in their positions and questions have been answered so it shouldn't take long to do it towards the end of that service.

St Catharine's AGM will hopefully now take place on Sunday 31st January following the morning service.  Sally or I would appreciate receiving reports and nominations (for Vestry, for Secretary, and suggestions for a Warden) by Sunday 10th January 2021.

The service times over the next month are:

· Monday 30th November – St Andrew's Day – reflection online

· Tuesday 1st December – St Mary's, 10am

· Sunday 6th December – St Mary's, 11.30am, 2nd Sunday of Advent & AGM

· Wednesday 9th December – St Catharine's, 10.15am

· Sunday 13th December – St Catharine's, 11.30am, 3rd Sunday of Advent

· Tuesday 15th December – St Mary's, 10am

· Sunday 20th December – St Mary's, 11.30am, 4th Sunday of Advent

· Christmas Eve – St Catharine's, 11.30pm

· Christmas Day – St Mary's, 10am

· No service on Sunday 27th December or midweek (look for a service on Provincial website – www.scotland.anglican.org)

· Sunday 3rd January – St Catharine's, 11.30am

· Please see Facebook (search for St Catharine's and St Mary's) or our website (stcatharinestmary.org.uk) for service times beyond this point, or call someone who has access to this information.

· It would be possible to make DVDs of the services currently found online (a particular one or even all of them!) so that you could watch them without an internet connection.  If you would like one of these distributed with your next Link or perhaps even each week then please let Willie or Susan know and we will get one to you.

Could you please let Willie know if you plan to come to a service over the Christmas period?  We may need to implement a booking system for our services on Christmas Eve and Christmas Day.  So please phone (01324 482438) or e-mail Willie (stmarysandstcatharines@virginmedia.com) to let him know.

At our church services, face coverings are mandatory, communion is in one kind (just the bread), the seating is set out in a distanced manner (you can only sit next to others if they are part of the same household group as you), and there is a one way system in operation – please enter either church through the main door, not the hall door.  You would be very welcome to come to a service at either church.

At the moment, we clean each church once a week – Fridays at 10am at St Mary's and Saturdays at 10am at St Catharine's.  If you can help with this, please get in touch with Willie and he'll put you on the rota.  Please only volunteer to do this if you feel safe to do so.

The judo club have now moved out of St Catharine's hall back to Bo'ness Recreation Centre.

Church funds across the diocese are being hard hit due to there being no income from hall rental and some people have not been able to donate in the way that they are accustomed.  If you wish to give by direct debit, then please contact your treasurer to do so.  St Mary's or St Catharine's gift day envelopes can be used on any week – it doesn't matter if you have missed the official date.  The diocese and province have recently decided to try to reduce their costs and have agreed to lower quota for the next year, which is both kind and helpful.

The diocese are putting together an online service of carols.  If anyone would like to contribute a prayer or a reading to this or even some music to this, please get in touch with Willie as soon as possible.

Next Zoom vestry chats – please bring a mince pie and a glass of something you like for a Christmas catch-up! 

· St Catharine's: Monday 14th December, 8pm

· St Mary's: Tuesday 15th December, 8pm
Prayers

Advent Collect:

Almighty God, give us grace to cast away the works of darkness and to put on the armour of light, now in the time of this mortal life, in which your Son Jesus Christ came to us in great humility: that on the last day, when he shall come again in his glorious majesty to judge the living and the dead, we may rise to the life immortal; through him who lives and reigns with you, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever.  Amen.
At St Mary’s we pray for Robin, Alice, Myra, Betty and Anna.  

At St Catharine’s we pray for Sally, Chrissie, Don, Pamela, Etta, Sadie, Greta, Rina, Kathleen, Hamish, Jack, Janette, Maureen, Willie and Stuart.
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